
 

February 24, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ty Masterson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Masterson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 436 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 436 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 436 would establish requirements regarding the recipients of family planning services 

grants that are administered by the Division of Public Health of the Kansas Department of Health 

and Environment (KDHE).  Family planning services grants funded in whole or in part from 

Title X federal funds would be subject to the following: 

 

1. Grants would be awarded first to federally qualified health centers which include state, 

county and local health departments and health clinics; and, 

 

2. Any remaining funds would be for grants to hospitals or federally qualified health centers 

that provide comprehensive primary and preventative care in addition to family planning 

services. 

 

 Passage SB 436 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, Health & Environment 


